
 
 

 

 

Minutes of Sutton Cheney Parish Council meeting held remotely on Thursday 11th March 2021 
 

 
Parish Councillors Present:  
    Ambrose Long (Chairman)  Linda Mayne (Vice Chairman) 
    Julia Jarvis    Stephen Shepherd    
           
In Attendance 

16 Members of the Public 
Borough Councillor Jonathan Collett 
Joanne Lowe (Parish Clerk) 
 

 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

56/21 Several members of the public voiced objections against the decision to install dog signs on 

Dadlington village green and asked Councillors to support the item to rescind the decision. One 

member of the public requested that the Council formally objects to planning appeal to the 

proposed Solar Farm in Sutton Cheney. One member of the public outlined how the defibrillator 

in Dadlington is maintained. 

 

 APOLOGIES 

57/21  Apologies were by County Councillor Ivan Ould 

 

 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY 

58/21  None received 

 

  PREVIOUS MINUTES 

59/21 It was unanimously resolved to adopt the minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held on 11th 

February 2021 with no amendments made. 

 
BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORTS  

60/21 Councillor Collett gave an update to the Council regarding Hinckley and Bosworth Borough 

Council.  

 

  COUNCILLOR VACANCY 

61/21 One application was received for the vacant seat in Sutton Cheney ward. It was unanimously 

agreed to co-opt Mrs Valerie Pritchard as Parish Councillor for Sutton Cheney. 

 

  DADLINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

62/21  Mr Whitehead gave an update to the Council regarding Dadlington Neighbourhood Plan.  

 

  SIGNS ON DADLINGTON VILLAGE GREEN 

63/21 It was unanimously resolved to rescind the resolution (reference minute 41/21) to install signs on 

Dadlington Village Green asking to keep dogs on leads to allow further consultation to take place 

 



 
 

 

  PLANNING 

64/21 20/00742/FUL – no comment 

65/21 20/00743/LBC – no comment 

66/21 It was unanimously resolved to object to planning appeal APP/K2420/W/21/3266505  

67/21 21/00095/FUL – no comment 

 

DEFIBRILLATORS 
68/21 The Council noted the update regarding the installation of defibrillators at Sutton Cheney and 

Shenton telephone kiosks 

69/21 The Council unanimously resolved to promote the new defibrillator service to local residents by 

adding information on the Council website and new Facebook page. A training session would be 

arranged once Covid lockdown was lifted. 

 

LEGAL COSTS   
70/21 The Council unanimously resolved the retrospective decision to waive all legal costs against the 

Claimant in connection with Rose Bank, Dadlington. 

 
BIN AT SHENTON AQUEDUCT 

71/21 The Council unanimously resolved to defer the decision to install and maintain a general litter bin 

near to the Aqueduct, Shenton Lane, Shenton 

 
FINANCE 

72/21 The Council unanimously resolved to approve the financial statement for February 2021 

73/21 The Council unanimously resolved to approve the budget monitoring sheet at the end of Q4 

74/21 The Council unanimously resolved to approve the upcoming payments totalling £5992.42 

 

CLERKS REPORT 
75/21 The Clerk gave an update to the Council 

 
MEMBER’S REPORTS 

76/21 Councillor Mayne attended the LRALC zoom training session and had access to the ticket system  

Councillor Mayne requested that further work be considered to Rose Bank  

Councillor Mayne commented that the recommended tree works had not been carried out and 
asked if the item could be on the June agenda  
Councillor Mayne noted that within the Sutton ward there was no SCPC representative on Sutton 

Cheney Village Hall Committee or the Sir William Robert’s Trust Sutton Cheney and requested an 

agenda item to appoint. 

Cllr Mayne asked the Chair to consider a future discussion on whether Dadlington village should 

devolve to become a separate Parish Council. 

 

The meeting finished at 9:25pm. 

 

 

 

Chair ..................................................................   Date .............................................................. 


